
 

 
 

Dear Carmel Community 
 

Welcome to the new school year, I hope everyone is well rested and enjoyed the break from school. 
 
Carmel finished 2023 achieving exceptional academic results, with our graduating Year 12 class 
achieving a median ATAR of 91.18.   Whilst school rankings are no longer published in a league table, 



 

 
 
In addition to the above, Religion & Life is no longer a compulsory ATAR subject for students in Years 
11 and 12 and more optionality has been incorporated into high school morning prayers, meaning 
that those students wanting to actively participate in a full minyan can do so and those students 
seeking a different Jewish learning experience can choose to engage in this instead.  By week 3, High 
School students will have chosen from a fabulous range of learning topics including ‘Interesting 
characters in Jud


